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 MnDOT Office of AERONAUTICS 
222 East Plato Boulevard 

St. Paul, Minnesota 55107-1618 

NOTICE 
September 30, 2019 

PROPOSED DECOMMISSIONING 
HOPEY Non-Directional Beacon (NDB) and Locator Outer Marker (LOM) 

  
MnDOT Aeronautics owns, operates, and maintains the HOPEY (PPI) NDB and LOM as part of a system of installations serving 
the aviation public navigational needs.  State-owned installations are in addition to the network provided by the Federal Aviation 
Administration (FAA).   
 
HOPEY NDB serves; St. Paul Downtown airport (STP) with an NDB approach to Runway 31, Lake Elmo airport (21D) with an 
NDB approach to Runway 4, and the South St. Paul airport (SGS) with an NDB-B Circling approach.  Decommissioning will 
cause the cancellation of all NDB Approaches  MnDOT will be requesting a new RNAV approach for 21D Runway 4. SGS will 
continue to have RNAV-B SGS, and the STP airport needs will be reviewed if a replacement approach is needed. 
 
MnDOT Aeronautics is considering decommissioning of the system because the lease for the land on which HOPEY is located, 
is due to expire and the landowner is not willing to renew.  Additionally, NDB approaches are no longer being supported by the 
FAA and will all be removed from the national airspace system in the coming years. NDB approaches are no longer required on 
any flight test for certification of a pilot.  MnDOT Aeronautics will experience cost savings as a result of this proposed 
decommissioning enabling investment in modernization of other critical equipment used by all airmen in the modern day 
national airspace system.   
 

 

OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT 

Interested parties are invited to respond to this proposal by submitting written comments, data, or opinions. Comments should 
address the overall aeronautical, economic, environmental, and energy-related aspects of the proposal. All communications 
received on or before the specified closing date for comments will be considered before taking action on the proposal. This 
proposal may change as a result of comments received. 
 

 
Comment Period closes: October 30, 2019 
Send comments to:   MnDOT – Aeronautics 
  John Dalton, Aeronautics Navigation Systems Engineer 
  222 Plato 222 East Plato Boulevard 
  St. Paul, Minnesota 55107-1618 
 

The Minnesota Department of Transportation is committed to increasing transparency and collaboration 
and ensuring everyone has the opportunity to participate in public engagement. 
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